ALLEGHENY COUNTY SOUTHEAST TAX COLLECTION
MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
2700 MONROEVILLE BLVD

MONROEVILLE, PA  15146
June 28, 2018
12:30 p.m.

Those in Attendance:
Greg Erosenko, Municipality of Monroeville
Paul Schott, Gateway SD
Bill Pfoff, Rankin Borough
Connie Rosenbayger, East McKeesport Borough
Mickey O’Rourke, Elizabeth Forward School District 
Mike Whitico, Plum Borough
John Palyo, White Oak Borough
Bruce Dice, Bruce Dice & Associates
Rose Harr, Keystone Collections
Amanda Settelmaier, TCC Administrator
I. The meeting was called to order by Greg Erosenko at approximately 12:40pm.
II. The minutes from May were presented for approval.  Motion to approve was made by Bill Pfoff seconded by John Palyo.  Motion carried.

III. Monthly Financial Statement from May 2018 was presented.  Motion to approve was made by Connie Rosenbayger, seconded by Mickey O’Rourke.  Motion carried.

IV. Bill Lists for April was presented for approval.  Motion to approve was made by Paul Schott, seconded by Mike Whitico.  Motion carried.    
V. Amanda updated the committee on the website.  We should have a new site in place this fall.
VI. Rose reported that YTD collections (end of May) are at $27,307,711.90, which is up by $967,034.75, or 3.5%, from last year.  Delinquents are down due to letters just going out.  YTD collections are at $586,515.  Continue to pursue delinquent LST with non-compliant letters.  1,841 notices have been sent.

There is a lot going on with EIT Legislatively:  HB 653, 1099.  Act 18 changes the 90 day rule.  Due to this change, DCED held a meeting with collectors to makes sure it’s being done the same way.  Mark Morabito, Special assistant to the Deputy Secretary, Dept. of Revenue is responsible for the EIT consolidation study.  The committee of 6 is comprised of 3 state employees and 3 CPAs.  The state did not seem to realize the complexity of the 90 day rule.  

Keystone will accept DCED final return form. 
The next DCED meeting with collectors is scheduled for July 11th.  Taxing Jurisdictions are invited to express their position on consolidation.  

Greg Erosenko asked for a motion to go to Harrisburg to discuss this topic with legislators.  Motion was made by Connie Rosenbayger, and seconded by Paul Schott.  Greg Erosenko asked Rose Harr for a document listing the issues.

VII. There was no one from the public to comment.  Motion to adjourn was made by Mickey O’Rourke and seconded by Bill Pfoff.  Motion carried, and the meeting adjourned at approximately 1:20pm.
